LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3" JULY, 2019

Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

fwill move at the next Meeting that double yeliow lining be renewed on either side of the R544
approach road te Kilcolman Drive, Gortboy, Newcastle West.

REPLY-

This roadway is included in the Roads Programme 2019-2021 and renewal of the yeliow lines will
be carried out during these road overlay works.

Ben Noonan,
Senior Executive Engineer,
Municipal District of Newcastle West.

28™ june, 2019



LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3™ JULY, 2019

Notice of Motion submitted by Coundillor 1. Scanlan

t will move at the next Meeting that the yield sign on the Bruff Line entry to the Bridge of
Tears roundabout Newcastle West be replaced with a stop sign in the interests of safety.

REPLY:
Roundabouts are installed in areas where there are a number of roads of equal status coming
together. The yield system works best for roundabouts with motorists giving way to traffic

coming from the right.

However the road markings at this roundabout will be checked and refined if necessary.

Ben Noonan,
Senior Executive Engineer,
Municipal District of Newcastie West.

28™ june, 2019
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MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLEWEST TO BE HELD ON
WEDNESDAY, 3% JULY, 2019

Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Liam Galvin

1 will move at the next Meeting that 3 public lighting scheme be put in place at Snow’s
Cross, Ballingarvy, in the interest of safety.

REPLY:

Snow’s Cross, Baflingarry is a Rural hmction of Regional Road R520 Newcastle West Road &
R519 Baflingarry Road. There is no existing lighting near this location. It is policy not 1o
install lighting in isolated rural locations. There has been no recorded accidents at this
focation according to the Road Safety Authority coflision statistics for 2005-2015. A scheme
of the nature requested could cost in the region of €100,000. There is no capital budgetto
available to install new public lighting schemes.

Trevor McKechnie S.EE
27.06.200%9
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Limerick City
& County Council

Municipal District of Newcastle West

Meeting to be held on Wednesday 3™ July, 2019

Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor L. Galvin

I will move at the next Meeting that this Council discuss the proposed procedure for the
completion of documentation by undertakers prior to the opening of a grave for burial with
the Elected Representatives and undertakers before this new procedure is enforced

REPLY:

Currently funeral directors in Limerick City and environs provide information in advance of all
interments. For the effective management and operation of all graveyards it is essential that
this procedure is introduced across the City & County. This will provide greater clarity for
funeral directors and families as well as ensuring correct records are maintained.

The Council will arrange regional meetings to inform funeral directors on this new procedure.

Gordon Daly,

Director of Service,

Social Development Directorate.
27/06/2019



